INSTITUTIONAL POLICY AND PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES APRIL 5, 2024

Present: Marc Conner (Chair), Tim Harper, Masako Inamoto, Lisa Jae Scotre betta, Michelle Hubbs, Nathaniel Lowell '24, Josh Maxwell '26, Dorothy Mosby, Beth Post, Tarah Rowse, Rodrigo Schneider, Dwane Sterling, Smriti Tiwari (ViChair), Elizabeth Stauedman, Amy Tweedy, Sarah Delasy Vero, Dominique Vuvan, Joshua Woodfork, Carey Azoeca.

Absent: Adrian Bautista, Lori Parks, Jess Ricker, Joseph Stankovich.

Zoom: Dan Konstalid

Guest: Julie Delay

The meeting was called to order by Chair Conner at 10:35 a.m.

1. Approval of Meeting Minutes for March 1, 2024

A motion was made to approve the meeting minutes for March 1, 2024. With no proposed changes, the meeting minutes were unanimously approved.

2. Single Record Keeper Update

General Counsel and VP for Human Resources Sarah Delaney Vero reported on the latest updates for our shift to a single record keeptersupport our retirement plan administration, including timing and communications. Director of Human Resources Julie Delay is leading the effort. One of the challenges is that were actually know how transitions will impact the specific group of investment options any specific individuals. There will be plenty of opportunities for people to meet with TIAA representatives choice for single record keeper, to determine how the transition will efft them individually. Regarding fees, we have been able to assure people that we are not adding additional fees and we are not charging on the Skidmore is not benefiting financially because Skidmore does not pay these fees

IPPC member Tim Harper pointed out that **this** portplan goes from March to June but the transition occurs May sand encouraged that this be clarified the Chair Smriti Tiwari pointed out thatonce we know the cost difference for this transition, we should share it with the community, and FEC Chair Dominique Vuvan agreed, emphasizing the importance of reporting back the impact of major changes Vero pointed out that it is difficult to say how each individual account will be affected, but the overall goal is to lower fees to benefit employees

4. Middle States Self-Study Update

Dean of the Faculty Dorothy Mosby shared that we are kicking off our Middle States reaffirmation of accreditation process. Skidmore is accredited by the Middle States Commission on Higher Education (MSCHE), which is editor recognized by the SI Department of Education. It assuses tudents of the educational quality of its affiliated institutions. Our accreditations are renewed every eight years with our next review taking place in Spring of 2026. There are key parts to this accreditation which are the Standards, the Landards of SIII-Appraisal and the Peer Review Processin Self-Study will be focused on how Skidmore meets the seven standards of accreditation of Middle States. The process is rigorous and designed to ensure institutional accountability and continuous improvement.

Our timeline includes a subset of the Steering Committee who participated in thetself institutethis Fall. In January, we had a conversation with our VP liaison at Middle States and within the Spring semester the working groups have been formed and the design has been drafted and templates and charges for the working groups have gone out. Next up, we will submt our Self-Study design and have the VP liaison visit at the end of Apriling next academic year, the working groups will create State-Study outline and collect evidence, identify strengths, and areas of improvement for the institution and alsloptelveir conclusions. In November 2025, our colleagk(elly Sheppard and Am) weedy draft a Sif-Study and in the fall of 2025, we will analyze tSelf-Study and receive additional feedback from the working groups and the community. In the fall of 2025, we will have the evaluation visit of the Chair of our peer evaluators and the Middle States Team visit which will be a team of our peers in Middle Statesd by one of the Presidents of the institution of Middle States steering group is guiding this process. We need to acknowledge the working groups which will each take on two standards in addition to the service being offered to the institution by the people who have volunteered to participate in Middle States. We want to acknowledge Dean of Faculty's Office Senior Administrative Assistant Nora Graubard Coordinator for Institutional Research and Assessment Kerry Nelson for their administrative lobisstimeort. We will have our MSCHE Vice President here for a campus visit on Aph 304 Tm (th)Tj 0 (i.4 Tm (th)Tj y-2 (ha)4m